Sparkwell Parish Hall and Playgroup Trust Management Committee Meeting-Minutes
                           Date Wednesday 10th January 2024 Time 19:00
                                        Venue: Sparkwell Parish Hall

Present  
                Lynda Thorne                      Chair co opted
                Nigel Thorne                        inside maintenance  co opted
                Ray Foss                               outside maintenance Vice Chair elected
                Vicki Foss                               Bookings Elected
                Corey-Ann Lidstone             Treasurer Co opted
                Jenny Reynolds                     WI Elected
               John Reynolds                        Short Mat bowls Elected 
               Paula Serpel                            Parish council representative
               Rebecca Tierney                     Elected

Apologies
              Jessica Collins                           Elected
             Christine Angle                          SATCO 
             Fran McLoughin                        Sparkwell school 
             Peter Tremain                            Elected 
             Andy Strike                                  Badminton club                           

1-3        Welcome and Apologies
LT welcomed everyone and asked if Mark Vinall could join the committee
Mark lives in the Parish and has helped Ray with the Pot holes in the carpark.
Vicki proposed him and Ray seconded.
Paula Serpel was welcomed as representative of the Parish council
4.           The safe guarding policy was signed by Rebecca and Paula,
5.           There was no declaration of interests
6.           The minutes were reviewed and signed as correct
7.           Financial update by CL.   We have £24,571.14 in the account with £7,577.84 in the savings account and appear to be sustainable.  However, the electric is due to be paid and this has gone up by 3 times the amount.  The meter has been read and sent to the electricity company.  We are at present £827 in debit with them.
The figures are up to date for the charity commission and are ready to be submitted by April,
8.     User Groups
SATCO
The pantomime and Christmas Concert were a great success.
Satco stated that they had learnt from last year what had worked and what had not so made a good profit of around £1600. The accounts haven’t quite been completed yet.
Payments of £3250 and £78 were transferred to the Hall account in the form of unit costs.
It was hoped that £1000 could be retained for purchase of back drops and hopefully transferred to the hall account to help with the car park.
This will need to be discussed when the accounts are completed.
SATCO have an AGM in February whereby a few key figures may retire so please put the feelers out for new members.  Possibility of having a Bingo evening to recruit.
WI
There were no issues with the WI.  Jenny is standing down at the AGM so she is hoping someone will take over.  The hall is booked for their meetings.
Short Mat Bowls
Their wish for a machine has come true as one was found already in the hall.
They have a good membership of up to 24 people and are financially sound
There was talk of possibly a bowls afternoon with SATCO and hall representatives playing against the Bowls team.
Badminton
Andy Strike was not present but it was noted that new members are needed.
Farmers Market
Still a good turnout even though 2 stalls didn’t turn up so maybe a system of payment up front is needed.
There is no FM in January as there were 2 in December.
A company selling Pies and Bread would be very welcome.
9. Correspondence
LT passed the application form for the polling station to Vicki
LT noted that she had told the TV licencing company online that we didn’t need a licence
CA had received correspondence from the Electicity company and will give them the meter reading
Matters Arising
f.   The Bowls are sorted with their new machine
g.   Ray and Mark are cracking on with the fence in the carpark and will finish shortly, They have had funding from SATCO bucket collection for this £250
h. No news on any football team using the field
I    The flushes on the toilets have been updated
j.   The fallen tree has been dealt with and Paula has said that she will find out if the hall are responsible for any dangerous trees around the school.  This was highlighted in a report sent to Andrew Hartley from LT. Sophie the clerk is looking into this.
Paula suggested an area set aside for the children of the village and it was suggested that they attend the next meeting which we will have in half term to accommodate this. They can make suggestions of what they would like.
k.   Funding is needed for the carpark, it was suggested that LT find out about lottery funding from Tina and Ed in the village. It was agreed to transfer £2500 to the savings account to show that the hall is saving for this.
l. Park defect report.  Vicki to see if she can obtain the phone number or correspondence for the original installers.  LT to try to contact them as still under guarantee.
m.   Capacity   The licence has changed to 180 seated for a performance and 120 seated meal.
LT to print it out and display it.
n.    Bank signatories  Corey to send off minutes to prove the new signatories. CA to put on headed note paper and LT to sign.
11.   Bookings update
Bookings in the new year are coming in thick and fast.
There is a possibility of a folk group playing.  LT said she is happy to help with tickets if need be. Vicki to find out what they require. Also a young band. We will try to help so need to know their requirements.
12. Matters Outstanding
1.    Fire Risk Assessment outstanding items
These have been discussed.  The outside rubbish bin to be relocated so its over 4m from the hall
Nigel and Rebecca to be duty health and safety representatives in the absence of The Chair and Secretary.
It as noted that we have no new appliances to need checking by a professional.
2.   The email decisions that were made in between meetings were discussed and approved.
The employment of an electrican to make good sockets and end wall outside light,
The employment of a plumber to make good the toilet flushes
The money from SATCO £250 to be used for fencing
Money to be used for Gravel for the carpark
3.  Funding for the carpark has been discussed 
4.  The doors to the middle lobby were due to be fitted and unfortunately didn’t fit.  LT to chase Tim to see what is happening as there is no word from him.
Any Other business
Fran has requested use of the hall for the childrens PE lessons.  This has been agreed at £14 an hour and room will be found to store the mats.
The hall sustained a damaged ladies toilet door after the New Years Eve party.  This has been mended by Nigel and Ray.  It was discussed about keeping the hirers deposit but in the circumstances, as there is no clear evidence that this may not have happened anyway and the fact that they are good hirers and cleaned up  to a high standard. It was decided unanimously that they may have their deposit back. 
The fridge freezer has tripped the electric so needs to be dumped.  Ray offered to do this.  It was discussed whether 2 fridge freezers were needed and decided that one will suffice.
LT wondered if it needed to be on all the time and it was decided that it did.
It was discussed whether the old brown tables were needed now the hall has old ones in the loft area. It was decided that these could be disposed of. Paula was happy to take some for herself.  NT knows of someone who will dispose of the others.
Corey has asked if the hall can enter a lottery.  There is no cost to the hall and much to gain.  All were in agreement.
Date of next meeting
12th February 2024  7pm  Children of the parish to be invited.

